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DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

April 8, 2010. 
The Department of Agriculture has 

submitted the following information 
collection requirement(s) to OMB for 
review and clearance under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13. Comments 
regarding (a) whether the collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of burden including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated, electronic, mechanical, or 
other technological collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology should be addressed to: Desk 
Officer for Agriculture, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB), 
OIRA_Submission@OMB.EOP.GOV or 
fax (202) 395–5806 and to Departmental 
Clearance Office, USDA, OCIO, Mail 
Stop 7602, Washington, DC 20250– 
7602. Comments regarding these 
information collections are best assured 
of having their full effect if received 
within 30 days of this notification. 
Copies of the submission(s) may be 
obtained by calling (202) 720–8958. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor a collection of information 
unless the collection of information 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number and the agency informs 
potential persons who are to respond to 
the collection of information that such 
persons are not required to respond to 

the collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. 

Animal and Plant Health Inspection 
Service 

Title: Classical Swine Fever Status of 
Chile. 

OMB Control Number: 0579–0235. 
Summary of Collection: The Animal 

Health Protection Act (AHPA) of 2002 is 
the primary Federal law governing the 
protection of animal health. The law 
gives the Secretary of Agriculture broad 
authority to detect, control, or eradicate 
pests or diseases of livestock or poultry. 
Veterinary Services, a program within 
USDA’s Animal and Plant Health 
Inspection Service (APHIS) is 
responsible for carrying out this disease 
prevention mission. The agency 
regulates the importation of animals and 
animal products into the U.S. to guard 
against the introduction of exotic animal 
diseases such as classical swine fever. 
The regulations under which APHIS 
conducts these disease prevention 
activities are contained in Title 9, 
Chapter 1, Subchapter D, and Part 91 
through 99 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations. These regulations place 
certain restrictions on the importation of 
swine, pork and pork products into the 
U.S. 

Need and Use of the Information: 
Swine, pork, and pork products from 
specified regions must be accompanied 
by a certificate issued by a salaried 
veterinary officer of the Government of 
Chile. The certificate must identify both 
the exporting region and the region of 
origin as a region designated by APHIS 
as free of classical swine fever at the 
time the swine, pork, or pork products 
were in the region. 

Description of Respondents: Federal 
Government. 

Number of Respondents: 4. 
Frequency of Responses: Reporting: 

On occasion. 
Total Burden Hours: 32. 

Animal and Plant Health Inspection 
Service 

Title: Cut Flowers from Countries 
with Chrysanthemum White Rust. 

OMB Control Number: 0579–0271. 
Summary of Collection: Under the 

Plant Protection Act (7 U.S.C. 7701— 
et.seq.), the Secretary of Agriculture is 
authorized to prohibit or restrict the 
importation, entry, or movement of 
plants and plant pests to prevent the 

introduction of plant pests into the 
United States or their dissemination 
within the United States. The 
regulations in 7 CFR Part 319 prohibits 
or restricts the importation of plants, 
plant parts, and related materials to 
prevent the introduction of foreign plant 
pests into the United States. Conditions 
governing the importation of cut flowers 
into the United States are contained in 
‘‘Subpart-Cut Flowers’’ (§§ 319.74–1 
through 319.74–4, referred to as the 
regulations). The Animal and Plant 
Health Inspection Service (APHIS) 
amended the cut flowers regulations to 
establish specific requirements for the 
importation of cut flowers that are hosts 
of Chrysanthemum White Rust (CWR) 
from countries where the disease is 
known to occur and to make APHIS’ cut 
flowers and nursery stock regulations 
consistent. CWR is a serious disease in 
nurseries where it may cause complete 
loss of greenhouse chrysanthemum 
crops. 

Need and Use of the Information: 
APHIS requires that some plants and 
plant products are accompanied by a 
phytosanitary inspection certificate that 
is completed by plant health officials in 
the originating or transiting country. 
APHIS uses the information on this 
certificate to determine the pest 
condition of the shipment at the time of 
inspection in the foreign country. The 
information is used as a guide to the 
intensity of the inspection that APHIS 
must conduct when the shipment 
arrives. Without this information, all 
shipments would need to be inspected 
very thoroughly, thereby requiring 
considerably more time. 

Description of Respondents: Business 
or other for-profit; Federal Government. 

Number of Respondents: 1,025. 
Frequency of Responses: Reporting: 

On occasion. 
Total Burden Hours: 636. 

Ruth Brown, 
Departmental Information Collection 
Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2010–8456 Filed 4–13–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–34–P 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

April 8, 2010 
The Department of Agriculture has 

submitted the following information 
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collection requirement(s) to OMB for 
review and clearance under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13. Comments 
regarding (a) whether the collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of burden including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated, electronic, mechanical, or 
other technological collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology should be addressed to: Desk 
Officer for Agriculture, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB), 
OIRA_Submission@OMB.EOP.GOV or 
fax (202) 395–5806 and to Departmental 
Clearance Office, USDA, OCIO, Mail 
Stop 7602, Washington, DC 20250– 
7602. Comments regarding these 
information collections are best assured 
of having their full effect if received 
within 30 days of this notification. 
Copies of the submission(s) may be 
obtained by calling (202) 720–8958. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor a collection of information 
unless the collection of information 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number and the agency informs 
potential persons who are to respond to 
the collection of information that such 
persons are not required to respond to 
the collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. 

Food Safety and Inspection Service 
Title: Registration Requirements. 
OMB Control Number: 0583–0128. 
Summary of Collection: The Food 

Safety and Inspection Service (FSIS) has 
been delegated the authority to exercise 
the functions of the Secretary as 
provided in the Federal Meat Inspection 
Act (FMIA) (21 U.S.C. 601 et seq.) and 
the Poultry Products Inspection Act 
(PPIA) (21 U.S. C. 451 et seq.). These 
statutes mandate that FSIS protect the 
public by ensuring that meat and 
poultry are safe, wholesome, 
unadulterated, and properly labeled and 
packaged. According to the regulations, 
(9 CFR 320.5 and 381.179), parties 
required to register with FSIS must do 
so by submitting form FSIS Form 5020– 
1, ‘‘Registration of Meat and Poultry 
Handlers.’’ 

Need and Use of the Information: 
FSIS will collect the name, address of 
all locations at which they conduct the 
business that requires them to register 
and all trade or business names under 
which they conduct these businesses. 
FSIS uses this information to maintain 
a database of these businesses. If the 
information were not collected, it would 
reduce the effectiveness of the meat and 
poultry inspection program. 

Description of Respondents: Business 
or other for-profit. 

Number of Respondents: 600. 
Frequency of Responses: Reporting: 

Other (Once). 
Total Burden Hours: 150. 

Ruth Brown, 
Departmental Information Collection 
Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2010–8457 Filed 4–13–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–DM–P 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Rural Housing Service 

Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA): 
Section 515 Rural Rental Housing 
Program for New Construction in 
Fiscal Year 2010 

AGENCY: Rural Housing Service (RHS), 
USDA. 
ACTION: Notice. Announcement Type: 
Inviting applications from eligible 
applicants for Fiscal Year (FY) 2010 
funding. 

Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance 
Number (CFDA): 10.415 and 10.427. 

SUMMARY: U.S. Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) Rural Development 
(Agency) administers the programs of 
the RHS. This NOFA announces the 
timeframe to submit applications for 
Section 515 Rural Rental Housing (RRH) 
new construction loan funds, including 
applications for the nonprofit set-aside 
for eligible nonprofit entities, set-aside 
for Rural Economic Area Partnership 
(REAP), and the set-aside for the most 
Underserved Counties and Colonias 
(Cranston-Gonzalez National Affordable 
Housing Act). 

This document describes the 
methodology that will be used to 
distribute funds, the application 
process, submission requirements, and 
areas of special emphasis or 
consideration. For FY 2010, the Agency 
will provide scoring points to those 
proposals that have a goal of reaching a 
net zero energy consumption level 
during future project operations. 
DATES: The deadline for receipt of all 
applications in response to this NOFA 
is 5 p.m., local time for each USDA 

Rural Development State Office 60 days 
from the published date of this Notice. 
The initial application closing deadline 
is firm as to date and hour. USDA Rural 
Development will not consider any 
initial application that is received after 
the closing deadline. Applicants 
intending to mail initial applications 
must provide sufficient time to permit 
delivery on or before the closing 
deadline date and time. Acceptance by 
the United States Postal Service or 
private mailer does not constitute 
delivery. Facsimile (FAX) and postage 
due applications will not be accepted. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Applicants must contact the applicable 
Rural Development State Office serving 
the State where the project will be built 
in order to submit an application. The 
State Office will provide further 
information pertaining to the 
application process, copy of the initial 
application package, and a list of 
designated places established under 7 
CFR 3560.57 for new Section 515 
facilities. A listing of USDA Rural 
Development State Offices, addresses, 
telephone numbers, and contact person 
can be found below in Section XI of this 
NOFA. 

For general information, applicants 
may contact Melinda Price, Finance and 
Loan Analyst, Multi-Family Housing 
Preservation and Direct Loan Division, 
Rural Housing Service, U.S. Department 
of Agriculture, Federal Building Room 
507, 200 North High St. Columbus, Ohio 
43215–2418, telephone (614) 255–2403 
(not a toll free number), or (800) 877– 
8339 (TDD-Federal Information Relay 
Service), or via e-mail 
melinda.price@wdc.usda.gov. 

For questions regarding design and 
construction project delivery methods, 
questions about any of the energy 
efficiency and environmental 
sustainability programs, as well as 
questions about design and construction 
contracts should be directed to Meghan 
Walsh, A.I.A., LEED AP, Architect, 
USDA/RD/PSS, 1400 Independence 
Ave., SW., Mail Stop 0761, Washington, 
DC 20250, Rural Housing Service, (202) 
205–9590 (not a toll free number) or 
(800) 877–8339 (TDD-Federal 
Information Relay Service), or via e-mail 
meghan.walsh@wdc.usda.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Programs Affected 

The RRH program is listed in the 
Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance 
under Number 10.415, Rural Rental 
Housing Loans. Rental Assistance is 
listed in the Catalog under Number 
10.427, Rural Rental Assistance 
Payments. 
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